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15 September 2023 
 

 
Ref: OIA-2023/24-0110 

Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to the cost and purpose of events 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 10 August 
2023. You requested: 
 

“Can I please request under the Official Information Act: 
• A list of all events the department has held or had some responsibility for 
hosting that cost in excess of $10,000 over the past year? Can the total cost for 
each of these events please be provided, along with a breakdown of what 
contributed to the costs? It would be helpful to also know the business purpose 
or justification for each event as well.” 

 
As advised in our letter of 7 September 2023, the time limit for deciding on your request was 
extended by an additional six working days under section 15A of the Act. This extension was 
required because of the consultations needed to make a decision on your request. 
 
The consultations have now been completed and I have decided to release the requested 
information to you.  
 
Our response 
We have identified three events which the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet 
(DPMC) held or had some responsibility for hosting between 10 August 2022 and 10 August 
2023, that are in scope of your request. 
 
Responsibility for all three identified events sat with DPMC’s National Security Group which 
provides leadership across New Zealand's national security community to strengthen 
national resilience, develop situational understanding and improve coordination and 
collaboration on issues of national significance.  
 
He Whenua Taurikura hui: 30 October – 1 November 2022 
The Counter-Terrorism Hui, He Whenua Taurikura, is a conference-style event that brings 
together government agencies, academics and researchers, businesses and private sector 
organisations, communities, and civil society to discuss issues related to countering terrorism 
and violent extremism.  
 
This initiative was in response to recommendation 16 from the Royal Commission of Inquiry 
into the terror attack on Christchurch masjidain on 15 March, that Government host an 
annual hui to create opportunities to build relationships and share understanding of 
countering violent extremism and terrorism. 
 
It was funded through Budget 2022 B2 Wellbeing Budget 2022 - A Secure Future - 19 May 
2022 (treasury.govt.nz). The Government announcement can be found on Page 141: 
 










